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Stakeholder Engagement 
 
On behalf of the Project Team and PLPLG members we would like to thank those who have 
engaged with the PLPAD so far. Since June 2017, the Project Manager has met with 1200 
individuals in face to face meetings, including the PLPAD February Stakeholder Event and various 
meetings and conferences in Trusts and HEIs. 

 

February Stakeholder Event 3 at Camden Centre, Kings Cross 
 
We held our 3rd Stakeholder Event on Monday 26th February, 2018 and despite problems with 
weather and transport over 140 attended with representation from all ten London HEIs, our practice 
partners, CapitalNurse and representation from a number of HEIs from the Midlands HEI Group. We 
were particularly pleased to have 17 students from the HEIs involved. We were delighted that 
Angela Thompson, Director of Nursing NHSI London was our guest speaker. The title of her 
presentation was ‘Why is this collaborative working so important for the Capital’s nurses?’ which set 
the scene perfectly for the day. The focus for the event was to work in groups and feedback on draft 
documentation including professional values, episodes of care, medicines management, skills and 
simulation. The groups provided us with constructive and detailed feedback to enable us to develop 
the next stage of the document.  
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          Feedback from February Stakeholder Event 

 

It is very positive that we’re building these relationships and working 
collaboratively 

 

It was a privilege to be involved 

 

Yet another fab event, well done everyone! 

 

Thank you for always keeping nursing at the heart of all you do, 
especially for practice 

 
 

 

 

PLPLG Members 

Nicki Fowler (Vice Chair), 

University of Greenwich  

Lynn Quinlivan, University of 

Hertfordshire 

Jo Rixon, Buckinghamshire New 

University 

Yvonne Halpin, London South Bank 

University  

Sue Woodward, King’s College 

London 

Karen Chandler, Kingston/St 

George’s, University of London 

Barbara Hoyle. University of West 

London 

Julie Mac Laren, City, University of 

London  

Michelle Ellis, City, University of 

London 

David Marston, Health Education 

England (representing London Local 

Offices)  
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Next Steps 

The Project Manager and PLPLG Members will continue to work with local 

staff, partners and students to develop the documents, taking on board all of 

the feedback to date. A number of groups reflecting all stakeholders are being 

developed to take this work forward. These include Adult, Child, Mental 

Health, Learning Disability, Community (Health and Social Care) and the 

Education Framework. Service Users are being engaged at a local level by 

HEIs.   

The NMC standards are due to go to NMC Council for approval at the end of 

March 2018. Following the publication of the NMC Standards and Education 

Framework further events will be planned to specifically explore a Pan 

London approach to the new roles of Practice Supervisor, Practice Assessor 

and Academic Assessor. The Project Manager will also lead on developing an 

electronic document and work to ensure we have one provider for London.  
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Angela Thompson, Director of Nursing NHSI London addressing stakeholders attending the 

February event 

Thank you all for your support!  

Follow us on Twitter: 

@PanLondon 
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